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___________________________________________________________________________________________________
Newsletter One – Monday 2nd October 2023
Dear Parents,

We are now four weeks into the Autumn Term and the children have settled into their new classes really well. A big welcome to our new Reception children – we are really enjoying having you in school!
School communication

Hopefully you are all getting to grips with Arbor and all our messages are getting through to you. The best way to ensure you are getting all the information is by downloading the Arbor app – most short notifications are sent this way with longer notifications with attachments will be sent by email through Arbor. Please let us know if you are having any communication difficulties and we will help you to sort these out. If you have any questions about the work your child is doing or any issues in class, please email staff on the addresses below. For C3, please send emails to both Mrs. Tomlinson and Mrs. Feeny.

C1 maggie.whittaker@grangemoorps.co.uk  
C2 jo.roclawski@grangemoorps.co.uk  
C3 rosemary.tomlinson@grangemoorps.co.uk  victoria.feeny@grangemoorps.co.uk 
Awards Assembly

Parents are warmly invited to attend our Awards Assembly every Friday at 9.10 (occasionally 2.30). During these assemblies, each class shares their work and we give awards for positive attitudes, hard work and attendance. We are currently looking at providing some refreshments for parents so you can drop your children and come to the hall for a drink and a biscuit. 

Uniform

Just a couple of reminders regarding uniform. Please make sure every item of clothing is named as we already have a box full of lost property by Mrs. Gray’s office! If it’s named we can return it to the correct person straight away and children are experts at leaving things all around the school. Trainers or school shoes should be worn at all times and should be black without colour splashes or large logos. 

School photos

School photos will be taken in the morning on Friday 6th October. Proofs will be available shortly afterwards with purchasing instructions. 

Fundraising

We have an active fundraising group in school and are always looking out for new members to join, share ideas and help out at school events. Please let us know if you would like to be involved and we can put you in touch with the group. We are planning to hold a Quiz Night in school on Friday 8th December (information sent last week) although there has been very limited interest so far. Please complete the Google Form here https://forms.gle/xBcAMt4LWTnvKz289 if you would to register your interest.

School Lottery 

We have a school lottery run by Your School Lottery, details of which can be found here. This raises over £1000 each year and goes straight into our school fund which we use for purchases such as additional I-pads as well as subsidising trips such as our annual visit to Wakefield Theatre Royal for the pantomime. 
Christmas performances

We have looked very carefully at the amount of time needed to practice and prepare for Christmas performances and have decided that just Class One will be staging one this year. I hope parents understand the reasons behind this – putting on a Christmas play for our Y2 to Y6 pupils takes up a great deal of time and timetable re-organisation, which inevitably means that significant learning time is lost in December. Details about Class One’s performances and our annual Grange Moor Brass Band concert will be sent out before half-term.
Upcoming events in school

	Monday 2nd October
	KS2 Cross-Country competition at Newsome Academy

	Friday 6th October
	School photos

	Monday 23rd October
	KS2 Boys and Girls football competition at Moorend Academy

	Thursday 26th October
	School closes for half-term – Friday 27th is an INSET Day for staff

	Monday 13th October
	Reception balance bike training begins

	Wednesday 29th October
	Flu vaccinations in school


If you have any questions or queries about anything in this newsletter or any other aspect of school, please contact me at head@grangemoorps.co.uk or by phone. 
Yours sincerely,
Mr Rodgers and the staff team at Grange Moor Primary School
